
May 11, 2015 
 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, May 11, 2015, at 7:30 p.m. 
at the East Lampeter Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. The 
meeting was called to order by Mr. John Blowers, Chairman and was followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance. In addition to Mr. Blowers, supervisors present were: Mr. David Buckwalter,  
Mr. Glenn Eberly, Mr. Corey Meyer and Mr. Ethan Demme. Also present was Mr. Ralph 
Hutchison, Township Manager.    
 
The following persons signed in as being present in the audience: 
  
Caroline Hoffer, Barley Snyder, representing Tanger 
Dave Petrisek, 72 Pitney Road, representing Dutch Quality 
Bill Helm, 2007 Lincoln Highway East, representing Volleyball Corner 
Lynn Commero, representing Lancaster Newspapers 
Chris Vendrchick, RGS Associates, representing Springwood 
Charles Suhr, Stevens & Lee PC, representing Host 
Jim Snyder, Snyder, Secary & Associates, representing Host/Tanger 
Doug Robbins, representing AECOM 
Michael Burch, 850 Willow Road, representing Waterfront Restaurant  
David Hogg, Springwood, representing CPE 21 
Jeremy Coble, 168 West Airport Road, Lititz, PA, representing Flyway Excavating 
Preston Felty, 6 Apache Circle, Conestoga, PA, representing Waterfront Restaurant 
Jeff Grey, representing Waterfront Restaurant 
 
Minutes of the April 20, 2015 Regular Meeting 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if there were any additions or corrections regarding the minutes of the 
April 20, 2015 regular meeting as prepared. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Demme to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve the 
minutes as presented.  Mr. Buckwalter seconded the motion and the motion was passed by a vote 
of three in favor and two abstaining (Mr. Meyer and Mr. Blowers were absent at the April 20, 2015 
meeting.)   
 
Mr. Buckwalter asked if the Township Solicitor could attend a future meeting to explain the 
Official Map Ordinance to the Board.  Mr. Demme stated that the time for that should have been 
before the passing of the ordinance.  Mr. Eberly stated that he would also like more clarification 
on the ordinance.  Mr. Blowers stated that he too would like the solicitor to attend to clarify the 
ordinance.  Mr. Hutchison stated that he would arrange it as soon as the solicitor is available.  
 
Bills: 
 
Chairman Blowers indicated that bills to be paid from various funds in the amount of $313,194.21 
were presented for payment. Mr. Blowers discussed some of the larger items included in that 
amount was a payment in the amount of $3,500.00 to Weinhold Nickel & Co for 2014 Tax 
Collector audit work, a payment in the amount of $13,519.94 to M & T Bank for GapVax 



purchase payment, a payment in the amount of $77,000.00 to Morgan Stanley for pension plan 
MMO deposits ($70,000 to the police plan and $7,000 to the non-uniform plan), and a payment 
in the amount of $2,000.00 to Lancaster County Conservation District for educational kiosk 
signs. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Demme and seconded by Mr. Eberly to approve the payment of the 
bills as listed in the amount of $313,194.21.  The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Route 30 Streetscape Plan 
 

a. Presentation of Plan – Mr. Doug Robbins, AECOM 
 
Mr. Doug Robbins, a planner/designer from AECOM, made a presentation regarding the plan.  He 
reviewed the planning process.  He stated that two stakeholder workshops were held.  He stated 
that the big picture was to make the corridor economically vibrant, safe and efficient for residents 
and visitors.  He reviewed some of the planning principles including slowing traffic to the speed 
limit, providing multi-modal access, buffering sidewalks from traffic, reallocating underutilized 
right-of-way for multi-modal access, maintaining consistent through lanes, creating attractive 
functional landscaping, and enabling interconnectivity.  He then discussed the plan 
recommendations including a proposed typical section, Route 30 Bypass reconfiguration with a 
new signalized intersection west of Oakview, lane reconfiguration west of the Route 30 Bypass, 
and multi-modal connections in the Bypass area.  He then discussed the implementing of the plan 
by describing the planning, engineering and construction phases.  He explained the cost estimates 
for the project. 
 
Mr. Meyer asked if the contingency takes in account for inflation.  Mr. Robbins stated that the 
costs are based on today’s dollars.  Mr. Robbins then reviewed potential funding options for the 
plan including East Lampeter Township, Business Improvement District, Transportation 
Improvement Program (TIP), Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP), DCNR Grants, 
Multimodal Transportation Fund (MTF) and Transportation Investment Generating Economic 
Recovery (TIGER) Grants. He reviewed the next steps for the plan including a final edit, updated 
cost estimates and expanded cut sheets. 
 
Chairman Blowers opened the floor to the public.  Ms. Caroline Hoffer, representing Tanger, asked 
about the connector road from Millstream to Bowman Road. Mr. Hutchison stated that it is just a 
concept of the plan. Ms. Hoffer asked about the effect of plan as being aspirational and not part of 
the zoning ordinance or SALDO ordinance.  Mr. Robbins stated that part of the plan 
recommendations is to update part of the zoning and sub development ordinances of the Township.  
Mr. Blowers commented that the Official Map that was adopted shows some of the items from the 
plan.   
 

b. Plan Adoption 
 
Mr. Meyer made a motion to adopt the Route 30 Streetscape Plan Phase Two.  Mr. Demme 
seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 



 
Old Business: 
 

a. Deferral of Frontage Improvements – Dutch Quality: 72 Pitney Road 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. Dave Petrisek was 
present.  
 
Mr. Petrisek is the owner of Dutch Quality Contractors.  He stated that there is a one story 
building approximately 50 feet by 50 feet.  He stated that he came before the Board of 
Supervisors in December 2009 requesting a waiver of land development and deferral of road 
improvements to construct the 2nd floor addition and stair tower to the existing building.  The 
Board granted that request.  He stated that he recently applied for a building permit to make the 
expansion but feels that the deferrals were not defined properly.  He is requesting that the Board 
defer the road frontage improvements until a future land development plan is presented. 
 
Chairman Blowers asked Mr. Hutchison if a Land Development Plan was ever presented. 
Mr. Hutchison stated that it was waived and one of the conditions was that the frontage 
improvements would be deferred.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the Board is handling deferrals 
differently now by entering into an agreement with the property owner.  The Board had a 
discussion about the effect of the Official Map on the property. The Board had a discussion on 
the deferral and agreement. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to defer frontage improvements for Dutch Quality at 72 Pitney Road 
until a Land Development Plan is submitted for the site.  Mr. Buckwalter seconded the motion 
and it was passed by unanimous voice vote.   
 

b. Agreement re: Waterfront Restaurant Parking Lot – 680 Millcross Road 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. Jeff Grey was present.   
 
Mr. Grey stated that he is one of the owners of the Waterfront Restaurant.  He stated that the 
Board previously required them to use grass pavers in the parking lot of the restaurant.  He stated 
that their engineer and the Township’s Engineer have concluded that the grass paver system will 
not work in the parking lot.  He is requesting a change be made in the agreement so that they can 
install a pervious pavement in place of the grass pavers.   
 
Mr. Buckwalter asked if the Township received any engineering documentation stating that it 
would not increase flooding in the area.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the Township Engineer is 
confident that it will not change any flooding conditions in that area and agrees that the pavers 
have failed.  Mr. Meyer asked about the maintenance conditions in the agreement and how does 
the Township ensure that these conditions are met.  Mr. Hutchison stated that they would have to 
be verified with the owner.  Mr. Blowers asked if there is an impervious option.  Mr. Hutchison 
stated that he did not believe so.   
 



Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the amended agreement to allow pervious parking in 
place of green pavers for Waterford Restaurant at 680 Millcross Road.  Mr. Demme seconded 
the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Request for Time Extension to Record Conditionally Approved Plan – Carano: 1670 
Lincoln Highway East 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item. No one was present. 
 
Chairman Blowers stated that the applicant is requesting a time extension to August 4, 2015 to 
record the conditionally approved plan.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the applicant is requesting the 
time to complete all of the required improvements to avoid having to post financial security and 
will record the plan after all of the improvements have been completed and accepted. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to approve the request for time extension until August 4, 2015 to 
record the conditionally approved plan for Carano at 1670 Lincoln Highway East.  Mr. Eberly 
seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
New Business 
 

a. Fairfield Inn Land Development Plan #15-06: 2270 Lincoln Highway East  
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. Chris Vendrchick was 
present.  
 
Mr. Vendrchick, of RGS Associates, is representing the Fairfield Inn.  He introduced Mr. Dave 
Hogg as the applicant for the project.  He reviewed the history of the project by stating that it is 
3.5 acres and in the C-2 commercial district.  He stated that they are proposing to demo the 
existing restaurant and replace it with a 118 room hotel with 128 parking spaces.  He stated that 
they received a special exception from the Zoning Hearing Board in regards to the building 
height of 62 feet.  He stated they have obtained their Highway Occupancy Permits.  He stated 
that the Sewer Planning Module has been approved by DEP. He reviewed stormwater 
management for the property.  He reviewed the David Miller Associates letter dated May 8, 
2015. He stated that they are asking for a waiver of the preliminary plan process and a waiver of 
the street intersection radius.  He stated that they are requesting action on the waivers, final plan, 
financial security and the recreation fee. He explained that the hotel will have an indoor pool and 
fitness center and that the applicant is installing a walkway as proposed by the Route 30 
Streetscape plan.  They feel that this meets the recreation fee requirements. 
 
Mr. Meyer commented that he appreciates the applicant incorporating the Streetscape plan into 
the design for the property.  Mr. Blowers asked if the stormwater basin was new or already 
present.  Mr. Vendrchick stated that it was a new facility.  Mr. Blowers asked if the two access 
points are currently there.  Mr. Hogg stated that they both there but the rear one is wider then 
what they are proposing.  Mr. Buckwalter asked if the amount of impervious surface will change.  
Mr. Hogg stated that it will increase.  Mr. Eberly asked about the status of the driveway access to 
the old stone farmhouse.  Mr. Vendrchick stated there are discussions with the property owner.  



Mr. Meyer asked if there would be any turn restrictions. Mr. Blowers stated the Township has no 
turn restrictions in the area.  Mr. Blowers asked if there was a crosswalk in the area.  
Mr. Hutchison confirmed there was a crosswalk. 
 
Mr. Blowers stated that the applicant is asking for a waiver for the parks and open space fee in 
lieu of parkland.  Mr. Vendrchick stated that the applicant feels they meet the ordinance 
requirements for park and recreation.  Mr. Demme commented that it makes sense to waive the 
fee since the applicant is incorporating the Streetscape plan into their plans.  Mr. Meyer and  
Mr. Buckwalter agreed with Mr. Demme’s comment. 
 
Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the Land Development Plan #15-06 for Fairfield Inn 
at 2270 Lincoln Highway East conditioned upon the May 8, 2015 letter from David Miller 
Associates granting the two waivers/modifications requests and accept the improvements to the 
front of the property as fulfilling the applicant’s obligation on parkland dedication.  Mr. Meyer 
seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. Host/Tanger Lot Add-On Plan #15-14: 2300 Lincoln Highway East 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. Charles Suhr was 
present. 
 
Mr. Suhr, attorney at Stevens & Lee PC, introduced Mr. Jim Snyder, attorney at Snyder, Secary 
& Associates, and Ms. Caroline Hoffer, attorney at Barley Snyder.  He stated that the applicant is 
proposing to subdivide a 13 acre parcel from the Lancaster Host property and add it on to the 
existing Tanger Outlets lot.  He reviewed the history stating that the plan started in August of 
2013 with conditional approval from the Planning Commission and the Board of Supervisors 
with some waivers and deferrals.  He stated that issues arose and the deal slipped.  He stated that 
they reinstated the contract in February 2015.  He stated that after talking with staff they 
submitted revised plans.  He stated that the Planning Commission recommended approval of the 
plan and the deferrals and waivers.   
 
Mr. Hutchison asked how the right of way has been resolved on the plan.  Mr. Snyder replied 
that the right of way will measure approximately 55 feet.  Mr. Hutchison asked the applicant to 
review the conditions of approval when originally approved.  Mr. Suhr reviewed the conditions 
that were previously approved.  Mr. Hutchison stated that there was a condition that wasn’t 
shown on the plan.  Mr. Suhr responded by saying the sewer bill needs to be paid prior to the 
plan being recorded.  Mr. Hutchison replied that the Township has an ordinance that everything 
needs to be paid before the plan can be recorded.  Mr. Suhr stated that they are working on that 
issue.  Mr. Blowers asked Mr. Suhr if the applicant would be paying all the outstanding bills at 
time of settlement.  Mr. Suhr stated yes it would be part of the closing.  Mr. Hutchison asked 
about the status of the golf course at the Host.  Mr. Suhr stated that he thinks they intend on 
operating it but it will probably have to be reconfigured.  Mr. Snyder commented that it may be a 
driving range and a long par 5.  Mr. Hutchison asked Mr. Suhr to clarify the proposal of 
deferring the frontage improvements.  Mr. Suhr responded by reviewing the waivers and 
modifications being requested.   
 



 
Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the Host/Tanger Lot Add On Plan #15-14 for 2300 
Lincoln Highway East conditioned upon the David Miller Associates Letter dated April 15, 2015 
granting the waivers requested on page 2 item numbers 1, 3, 4 and 5 and deferring the 
modifications requested on page 2 item numbers 2, 6, 7, 8 and 9 deferred until a Land 
Development Plan is submitted for the individual properties and also conditioned upon payment 
of all outstanding Township fees and taxes currently owed.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and 
it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. High Stormwater Management Plan #15-16: Greenfield Road 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. David Miller was 
present. 
 
Mr. Miller, Rettew Associates, gave an update on the project.  He stated they are requesting the 
Stormwater Management Permit for the construction of approximately 1000 feet of road off of 
Greenfield Road.  He stated they have submitted plans and received a review letter and see no 
problems with complying with the review comments.  He then reviewed the history of the project 
by stating that it is approximately 102 acres site and is located within the Business Park District.  
He stated they have received a special exception from the Township for work through the 
floodplain.  He stated they had obtained a Stormwater Consistency letter from the Township that 
was included in the application to PADEP for a Joint Permit.   
 
Mr. Blowers asked if the cul-de-sac would be staying in the long term project. Mr. Miller stated 
that it would not be staying.  Mr. Miller stated that the City of Lancaster will be installing a 
water line in the area separate from their project.  Mr. Miller then continued to review the project 
by stating that very little has changed since they were before the Zoning Hearing Board.  He 
showed the Board renderings of the project and the Board and Mr. Miller discussed the bridge.  
He mentioned that ultimately there is the possibility that the roadway would be offered for 
dedication.  Mr. Hutchison commented that this plan is not going to offer those facilities for 
dedication.  He stated that when a related land development plan is presented they can offer the 
road for dedication and the Township will review the design and construction of the road and 
bridge to make sure it meets Township standards before it can be dedicated to the Township. 
 
Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the Stormwater Plan #15-16 for High at Greenfield 
Road conditioned upon the David Miller Associates letter dated April 28, 2015.  Mr. Eberly 
seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Other Business:  
 

a. Notice of Intent to Apply for Smart Growth Transportation Funding 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that a couple years ago the County Planning Commission created the Smart 
Growth Transportation Program as part of the tip process they go through in planning 
transportation projects in the county.  He explained that Township and other transportation 
providers are permitted to submit suggested projects.  He explained that the Smart Growth 



Transportation Program and another program called Transportation Alternatives were put 
together to create one application process and that the county determines what the best eligibility 
is for the project.  He stated that the process starts with the Notice of Intent and they are due on 
Friday, May 15, 2015.  He stated that if the Township does submit projects through the Notice of 
Intent process the county will then determine if it is an eligible project and send the Township an 
application to complete for the project. 
 
He stated that the Township has two projects they would like to submit to the county.  He stated 
the first project would be for the relining/restriping the corridor of Route 30 from Strasburg Pike 
to Route 896 that is being proposed by the Streetscape Plan. He stated that they would also be 
including the proposed crosswalk enhancements in this project.  He stated the estimated cost for 
the project would be around $1.6 million and the Township would be asking for $1,340,000 from 
the funding through the program and the Township would have to come up with the remaining 
$220,000 from other sources.   
 
He stated that the second project would be to reconstruct Rockvale Road from Route 896 to 
Bowman Road.  He stated that on the Streetscape Plan that area recommended to have an on 
street bike network.  He stated that the estimated cost for this project is $1.13 million and the 
Township would be asking for $880,000 from the funding through the program and the 
Township would have to come up with difference.  He stated by the time the Township submits 
the application they will need to know where the funding will come from and that Staff will be 
working on that and presenting more information to the Board. 
 
Mr. Blowers asked why they picked the Rockvale Road location for the bike network.   
Mr. Hutchison stated that area is where it would start on the corridor making it a beginning point 
and hopefully grow to the west.   
 
Mr. Meyer made a motion to approve the Notice of Intent to Apply for Smart Growth 
Transportation Funding.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous 
voice vote. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if the Township has heard from Mr. Jeffrey Cutler the Township Tax 
Collector.  Mr. Hutchison stated that Mr. Cutler delivered taxes and reports for the month of 
April that did not reconcile.  Mr. Blowers asked if the Township is proceeding forward with the 
intention to solve this issue.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the Township received a memo from the 
solicitor’s office today that presents some options. He stated the Board should review the memo 
and let him know how they want to proceed.  Mr. Demme asked about the requirements for 
maintaining the position.  Mr. Hutchison stated that he must be a Township resident and have an 
office.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the Township has been receiving registered mail in his name 
because he is handing out business cards with the Township address.   
 
 
 
 



Adjournment: 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Meyer and seconded by Mr. Demme to adjourn the meeting. The 
motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to be 
held on Monday, June 1, 2015 beginning at 7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ralph Hutchison 




































